MANCHESTER METROPOLITAN UNIVERSITY

FACULTY OF EDUCATION
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	In Attendance:
	Beverley Ingham
	Placements Officer


1. APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Caroline Bradbury, Denis Breen, Karen Fuller, Karen Meanwell, Yvonne Sinclair, Cheryl Stevenson and Paula Wain.
2.
MINUTES FROM THE LAST MEETING
It was 


RESOLVED

that the minutes of the meeting held on 13th March 2013 be approved as a correct record.

3.
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Matters arising from Minute 3.5.  Jane Petrie clarified to the Group that information from the Block A Evaluation data had not been manipulated by Chris Chambers, it was the presentation of the data that had been changed.  There had been discussion at the Partnership Tutor Meeting about Evaluation data being available at source.  Emma Ford from Management Services would investigate the format of the excel data but it was considered not to be onerous task.
3.2
Matters arising from Minute 10.  Jane Petrie informed the group that the 12-week assessment period on the Assessment-Only Route is flexible.  Some candidates have been fast-tracked as they were already meeting the Standards, in some cases this was 4 weeks.  

4
Enrichment and Enrichment Cluster Twilights
4.1
Jane Petrie informed the Group that Partnership Tutors were asked to find schools willing to offer Enrichment projects that could then put placed on Moodle.  Uptake from the trainees had been slow at first but had increased; this could have been due the timing when these were presented to the trainees. In the next academic year, Partnership Tutors would be encouraged to work closely within their Clusters to draw up a calendar of events that would be promoted across the clusters.  Participation from a wider range of schools across the partnership would be encouraged via QD visits. School specialisms  would be encouraged. 
4.2
The Group were asked for feedback and emerging issues about twilight sessions.  EAL and SEN resources were mentioned.  It was said that trainees have had a substantial EAL pack that had been piloted this year and that Special/SEN schools had been approached for additional experience during the enrichment phases. Phonics was another area for consideration and input.  

5
School Direct Update 
5.1
Jane Petrie informed the Group that MMU have target numbers of 500+ PGCE and 145 School Direct allocations.  Recruitment has been slow. MMU understand that potential trainees had been contacted by DfE/NCTL informing them that there are other routes into teaching.  This type of contact is having an impact on trainee numbers.  Andy Jones and Helen Scott are lobbying to ensure that this method of contact does not continue.  MMU are supportive of School Direct and it was noted that school experience is at the heart of the programme and there would be a good support programme in place.
5.2
The question of TRN numbers from school colleagues was raised.  Schools are requested to have trainee TR numbers and unfortunately, they have not been able to gather this information from MMU.   This information is managed by the Programmes Offices and they are unable to give this information due to data protection rules.  

Action: Karen Meanwell to make contact with Programmes.
6
PROGRAMME UPDATE
6.1
Jane Petrie reported on behalf of Val Butcher that  funding would remain in place for SKE courses for Grade 1 providers.  
6.2
The NQT survey was mentioned and it was noted that there was a need to continue to encourage greater participation with this. We are continuing to build on existing links with NQTs and continue to develop the programme of support  with the Alumni programme.  
6.3
It was reported that the recent Primary Phonics inspection was graded as ‘Good’ and the Phonics package for Secondary was recognised as good practice.  Both NQTs and Trainees were observed teaching as part of the inspection. 
6.4
For MMU to maintain the Outstanding status, trainees would need to be considered to be good/outstanding by the end of the programme.  This year the process for  Review 4 was used as an intervention strategy to identify trainees graded as satisfactory. It was reported that  where schools had identified trainees as satisfactory they had received a programme of additional support. Examples of these included   additional mentor sessions, observations of other colleagues and extended periods of teaching during the Enrichment Phase.  It was suggested  that some trainees need intervention at an earlier stage possibly at Review 2.   It was suggested that Review 2 could contain a tick box to inform the next placement school that the trainee had been through Remediation as it is not always clear on the Review.  This intervention would need further discussion internally and a format would be drafted.
6.5
The interview process for candidates was discussed including some of the ways in which tutors check resilience.  MMU are currently looking into the rigour of interviewing to ensure that candidates are chosen who have the potential to be good or outstanding.   It was suggested that a mini teaching session during the interviews might help.  

7
Partnership Update
7.1
Jane Petrie informed the Group  that the  Partnership Tutor hours are to be slightly reduced and new three School Direct Partnership Tutor roles are to be created.  The SDPT would be the direct point of contact and will carry out the Quality Designation visits in the lead school. Schools will remain in their existing clusters for the cluster meetings. 
7.2 
Quality Designation visits are now in their third year cycle and updates from previous QD visits would be required.  The QD would be sent back to schools for updating.  QD visits were seen as a worthwhile process and a good opportunity to share practice.  Key areas and outstanding examples of practice have been identified in QD reports.   Examples of good practice were discussed by the Group and MMU are gathering examples of evidence of the trainee impact on the school to upload onto the partnership website.   
8
Any other Business


Rowena Smith joined the Group to report about and query NQT Induction programmes with school colleagues.  It was said that there was now a wider remit for NQTs and the Alumni support programme is in place.  School colleagues were asked how MMU are able to contribute to this process for schools.   A draft paper was tabled which outlined the developments and reported that the next phase for MMU would be to work and strengthen links with schools.  


The NQT programme is free to MMU trainees with a small charge for other non MMU NQTs.  The following year this will change to a small fee for MMU NQTs and full fee for non MMU NQTs.  

It was reported that there are not many RQTs numbers and MMU would map CPD units in RQT programmes.  The current task is to raise awareness of the programme.   It was noted that schools would prefer to have definite details early.  MMU could possibly give this information before September.  


Action: Rowena Smith has asked colleagues to feedback and information to be sent to Partnership Schools.
Jane Petrie thanked the members of the SPSG for their attendance at the meeting. 
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